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                                 Fire Chief Report 

April 11, 2022 

 

1. District ran a total of 31 calls for the month of March 2022. 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 0 0.00% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 25 80.65% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 0 0.00% 

Service Call 1 3.23% 

Good Intent Call 0 0.00% 

False Alarm & False Call 0 0.0% 

Dispatched and Canceled Enroute 5 16.12% 

TOTAL 31 100% 

 

 

2. Projects currently 

a. We have finalized the build for the new Brush Rig. – Fouts is just waiting on 

Ford for the Chassis. Ford still has not released a build date. 

 

3. Grants 

a.    Safer Act – Will be resubmitting in 2023 

b. The AFG application has been submitted for 10 sets of Turnouts and 23 

pagers. Just waiting. 

c. Murray Paolo is finishing up the Homeland Security Application for Phase 

4 of the District Radio Project. – We have placed the order for the Radios 

that we were awarded in the Phase 3 Project 

d. The district was awarded the SDAO Grant for $6,240 which is a 50/50 

grant for cybersecurity. Will be finalizing the equipment and ordering this 

month. The Server has been ordered and should be here in the next week 

or so. 

e. Will be submitting the VFA Grant in April for New Pagers. 

f. Will be resubmitting the DEQ Grant for a New Brush Rig. Grant is due in 

June with an award notice in August and funding in November. 

g. I have submitted a grant request to the State of Oregon for 11 I-pads. 

 

4. Been working on the setup of the new ESO Reporting software. We started doing all 

Medical and Incident reports on the new software as of January 1, 2022. Currently 

working on the Inventory and equipment checks piece. Work in progress! 

 

5. We did have an issue with the Bay 1 Door. The other night on a call it started coming 

down on its own after being in the open position for a good 30 seconds (Reviewed on 

the video) The Rescue hit it and caused damage to the bottom two sections. I had the 

Doorman replace the two sections and install a new opener which has a beam sensor 

so if anything is in the beam the door will not come down. Turned it into the 

insurance and they covered all but the $1,000 deductible. 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


6. We did have an issue with Rescue 4 this morning and ended up having it towed to 

Carlton Truck Shop. It responded to a call this morning with no problems, but as they 

tried to leave from the call, they had a red engine light and no throttle. The outcome 

was a battery issue. It is now back in service. 

 

7. We will be doing Pump Testing the end of April.    

 

      8.         My hours for the month of March 

District Work                  169.25 hours 

Calls             ?.?? hours. 

Drills                      10 hours 

Class                    0 hours 

Other                                       0 hours 

                  Total                    179.25 hours 


